The Hon Tanya Plibersek MP 

Minister for Housing 

Minister for the Status of Women

MCO8-009569

Mr James Tierney 

46 Oleander Street 

Holloways Beach 

CAIRNS QLD 4878

Dear Mr Tierney

Thank you for your email of 27 February 2008 to the Prime Minister, the Hon Kevin Rudd MP, about bullying and harassment towards women in the workplace. Your letter was referred to me as the issues raised fall within my area of responsibility.

I understand that workplace bullying and harassment can have long term detrimental effects for those who have experienced it. I commend you for taking these issues seriously and acting as an advocate for these women you know who have experienced workplace bullying and harassment.

You have mentioned in your letter that the women you are supporting are continuing to have negative outcomes, including feeling suicidal. It may be useful for them to access some professional support from a service such as Relationships Australia. They can offer counselling support or a referral to a more appropriate service or person, and can be contacted on

1300 364 277.

I would encourage you and the women you wrote about to contact the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission. They are an independent statutory organisation whose work involves resolving complaints about discrimination, including sexual discrimination and harassment. The Commission is contactable on 1300 656 419, and may be able to assist you with your complaint or provide you with a referral to a more appropriate body.

Once again, thank you for writing. I wish you well in your continued support of these women and hope that they find an outcome that helps them to heal and feel safe in the future.

Yours sincerely

Tanya Plibersek

21 . 5 . 08
Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600                                                                                                                                                           Telephone 026277 7780 Facsimile 02 6273 7096 Website www.fahcsia.gov.au
CRIME AND MISCONDUCT COMMISSION

Our Reference; (MI-07-2059) MJP 
Contact Officer: M Patane

QUEENSLAND

20 May 2008

PRIVATE & PERSONAL

Mr James Tierney

46 Oleander Street

HOLLOWAYS BEACH QLD 4878​

Dear Mr Tierney

RE:           YOUR CONCERNS
I refer to your recent correspondence with the CMC received on 2 May 2008 during which you raised concerns about the outcome of a matter referred by the CMC to the Queensland Police Service.

You may recall that we have advised you in our letter of 10 August 2007 the reasons why we referred the matter to the Ethical Standards Command to deal with.

If you have any concerns over any aspect of the way the Queensland Police Service dealt with your matter, please contact the Ethical Standards Command on (07) 3364 6464.

A copy of the material you provided to us on 2 May 2008 has been forwarded to the Ethical Standards Command.

Yours sincerely

COMPLAINTS SERVICES

